
 



 

Valet Booth (circa 1985) – photo from north side 

 

 

Valet Booth – ceiling and framing showing plywood sheathing 

 

 

 

 

 

Project Description: 

The owner seeks permission to demolish a non-historic, one-story, hip-roofed, 

brick-clad valet booth on the west side of the parking lot behind the former 

Second Baptist Church (13 W. Franklin Street). The property stands in the Old and 

Historic District “Zero Blocks East and West Franklin Street” (adopted 1989).  While 

the church is a contributing resource, the valet booth is considered non-

contributing. 

 

The valet booth was constructed about 1985 when the existing brick piers and 

fencing were installed around the parking lot. At the time, Sheraton Hotels was 

undertaking a renovation of the Jefferson Hotel. Although similar in appearance, 

the brickwork of the valet booth is markedly different from the historic brickwork 

on the church building, and the roof is constructed of plywood sheathing (see 

enclosed photographs). 

 

Historic photographs and Sanborn fire insurance maps indicate that no valet booth 

was present during the period of significance for the church or the historic district. 

 

The non-historic valet booth will be removed and new brick piers and metal 

fencing that match the existing will be installed in the space. A new black metal 

gate will be installed to provide pedestrian access from the west side of the 

property (Adams Street). The impact of this alteration will be to provide visual 

continuity of the property's enclosure, and to provide patrons with limited and 

secure access to the parking lot. 

 

 

 

 

 

Church Photo – from circa 1920  

 

 

Sanborn Map   
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